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BAMFORD CHAPEL & NORDEN URC
MISSION/VISION STATEMENT

il
Loving God, Serving Others,

Building Community

Worship

In our devotion we will come together to express our joy, love and
thanks through worship.

We shall share our praise and dedicate it to God.
Ministry

Through the guidance of the Holy Spirit we will show compassion
and love by understanding, supporting and meeting the spiritual,
the physical and the emotional needs of others.

Evangelism

We are called as Christians to share the good news; living as
examples of Christ in our everyday lives we can spread the word
and love of Jesus.

Discipleship

We as a church have a responsibility as Christians to encourage
people to know God and to enable them to develop their
relationship with Him through prayer, discussion, study and
learning.

Fellowship

We welcome to our church family those who want to belong. We
show our love for others by sharing acts of fellowship in God’s
name.



September 2018

Family Worship with Communion

Sunday 10.30am Led by Revd Richard Bradley
2nd September i i
Y 6.30 pm Informal Evening Worship
Led by Joanna Ackroyd
Monday
3rd September 7.30 pm Prayer Walk
Tuesday 12.15 pm - | Cancer Research “Soup and Sweet
4th September | 2.00pm Afternoon”
Tuesday 8.00 bm Tuesday Home Group (at the home
4th September ~CP of one of the members)
Thursday , .
6th September 7.30 pm Elders’ Meeting
Morning Worship (Project Launch)
10.30 am | All Age Service
Led by the Project Committee
Sunday
9th September | 12 noon Project Launch Lunch
Formal Evening Worship
6.30 pm Led by David Watson
Saturday 15th
1. —
and Sunday 16th 00 pm Heritage Open Days
4.00 pm
September
Morning Worship (Harvest Sunday)
10.30 am | All Age Service with Parade
Led by Revd Richard Bradley
Sunday Evening Worship with Communion
16th September (this will be a prayer focused service
6.30 pm for the “Remembrance 100”

commemorations)
Led by Revd Richard Bradley
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Tuesday Tuesday Home Group (at the home of

18th 8.00
pm one of the members)
September
Thursday
20th 7.30 pm Finance Meeting
September
Friday 21st
September 7.30 pm Prayer Walk
Family Worship
10.
0.30am Led by Margaret Ogden
Sunday
23rd 12.00 pm EEu.rchdl\t/)leeCtmfA .
September aired by Cath Atkinson
Formal Evening Worship
6.30 pm Led by Revd Richard Bradley
Monday
24th 7.30 pm Prayer Meeting
September

Family Worship

Sunday 10.30am Led by Ken Greer

30th
September 6.30 pm

Informal Evening Worship
Led by Anne Fitton

Church Flowers

Donations for flowers placed in church
in July and August were received from:

Gillian and Finlay Galloway in remembrance of loved ones
Jean Foster in memory or Marjorie and Ken Farrington
Anna James (Jones) to celebrate her marriage

Lesley Sutton in memory of her mother

Eric Lumb in memory of Jean

Zoe and Paul Entwistle to celebrate their birthdays
Audrey Telford in memory of John
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Weekday Opportunities for Learning

Monday:

Tuesday:

Wednesday:

Thursday:
Friday:
Sunday:

& Sharing Fellowship

9.00 am Monday Maintenance Gang

(who do work in or around the building)
10.00 am Pastoral Meeting

1.30 pm Bridge Club

7.30 pm Focus on Prayer (God Squad Room)
8.00 pm Monday Night Home Group
9.00-11.00 am Toddlers’ Group
1.30-4.00 pm Indoor Bowls (Upstairs Hall)
From 6.00 pm Rainbows, Brownies, Guides
12 noon Luncheon Club

6.30 pm Boys’ Brigade & Girls’ Association
7.30 pm Home Group ‘Exploring the Bible’
10.00 am Community Coffee Morning
Beavers, Cubs and Scouts

7.30 pm God Squad (for Teenagers)

Fortnightly & Monthly Opportunities

Tuesday:

Thursday:

Saturday:

Further information on the weekly notice sheet or visit the website

Stillness & Sharing 11th and 25th September
2.15 pmin the Lounge

Home Group 4th and 18th September
8.00 pm (venue to be decided)

Heritage Group 20th September
7.00 pm (3™ Thursday in the month)

lan Newman Community Film Club
6.30 pm refreshments 15th September
Admission £3.00

at www.bcnchurch.org.uk or speak to an Elder.
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Message from the Manse

As many of you will know the North Western Synod of the United
Reformed Church (of which we as a church are a part) in response to
the decline in Stipendiary Minister numbers is establishing Missional
Partnerships. This will mean in the next couple of years my time will
reduce here at Bamford Chapel and Norden URC. With this in mind the
Elders are giving prayerful consideration to the forming of some small
groups to oversee the ministry and mission work of the church. You
will all remember the time of the “Core Groups” in recent years set up
in response to us exploring our vision and mission as a church. The
Elders decided to disband those with a view to the Elders taking a lead
on the overall vision of the church. The Elders taking a lead is right and
proper. The development of the overall vision of the church requires
all of us to be committed and involved. Small groups that are focused
on certain aspects of the Church’s life will help us move the vision
forward. Or at least that is the theory. The success of this will depend
on the willingness of people to get involved and assist in the groups
that will be set up. Please join the Elders in praying for God to show us
the next steps of where we should be going and what we should be

doing and the areas of ministry that we need to prioritise.

The reality, however hard, is that Stipendiary Ministry is reducing and
however the denomination responds to that means we have to
become less dependent on Stipendiary ministry and focus much more
on the gifts of the whole people of God! We only have to read 1
Corinthians 12:12-31 and Romans 12:3-8 to hear about the church (the
people of God) being assured of different gifts. God gives the gifts and
expects us to use them. Some of us need encouragement in using our

gifts as we sometimes think that others are better than us at certain



things. If we are to believe Paul the author of 1 Corinthians and
Romans (and | hope we do!) then we need to be people discerning the
gifts we have and how we can best use them for the glory of God and
the advancement of His Kingdom here on earth.

| will be honest | sometimes look at the URC (nationally) and fear for
its future. But | also look and think what great potential there is too.
However with that potential comes the pain of change and the
awesome potential of growing in Jesus. | believe we are entering a
period of time where change is essential and we need to be people
praying that God will show us the way we need to go so that we can
see the growth of God’s church here in this place.

| hope and pray you will join with me and others on this exciting,
challenging and life changing journey that is following Jesus.

God Bless, Richard.
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Church Membership

If you are not currently a Church member but feel you would like to
find out more about it please come to a short meeting after the service
on Sunday 30" September. Grab a coffee or tea and meet with Richard
and Cath as we look to set dates for meeting to discuss Church
membership. There is no commitment at the end of the course to
become members. If you want any further information please speak to
Richard.



Football Club Chaplain

As many of you will know | have been asked to
be the chaplain of Rochdale AFC. This is
something that Paul Hazlehurst discussed with

me on several occasions. | hear that some concern has been expressed
in Chapel about my current workload and how | will have the time for
the role. | accepted this invitation because of my desire to see the
church to reach out into the community more. This is something | feel
passionate about. We have started the prayer walks as a way of
reaching out into the community. | see the role as Chaplain as another
way of reaching out. As | do with my work with Street Pastors in
Rochdale and across Greater Manchester. Please join me in praying for
the football club and all involved there. If you have concerns about this
or anything else please just approach me and ask!

Thanks and God Bless, Richard
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Halle - luiah!

Thank Halle it’s Friday!
It was a warm summer evening when Joan and I
went to sing at the Bridgewater hall. The event was
called, Thank Halle it's Friday where singers were
invited to go and form a choir. We rehearsed on
the Monday evening with a lively young conductor
and learnt pieces including, The chorus of the
Hebrew slaves ( in Italian - I know!), Adiemus by
Karl Jenkins and Gloria by Vivaldi etc. Then on the
Friday afternoon we rehearsed with the Halle
orchestra and in the evening performed to a paying
audience. It was wonderful to stand in the midst of
that glorious sound and be lifted up. It was joyous.
So next year give it a go, and you too can casually
drop into the conversation - when I sang at the
Bridgewater with the Halle ......

Jennifer Lee




e Ladies’ Fellowship
U 3,
‘&t/\ Summer Outing
3 O
%@ Q§ On Thursday 9" August the Ladies of

O%pe, andv\o‘be Bamford Chapel and Norden URC set out on
their annual day trip, in a very splendid coach. Our first stop,
after a very pleasant ride through some beautiful scenery, was
at the “Owd Barn Café and Country Store” in the pretty village
of Bispham (not the one just north of Blackpool). Many of us
enjoyed tea or coffee with toasted teacakes, whilst others
indulged in a “cyclists special” of a bacon and egg balm, which
looked and smelled delicious. After refreshments, there were
several rooms to explore, selling a variety of clothes, food and
furniture, whilst outside was a duck pond, complete with a duck
who really wanted to join us in the café.

On arrival at Rufford Old Hall, some of us went into the Hall for
a guided tour and talk, whilst others had the outside tour. The
house was originally built as an H plan house in 1530 for Sir
Robert Hesketh, who was the illegitimate son of a family who
had been Lords of the Manor for seven generations. The timber
framed Tudor Great Hall still survives and has a, unique in
Lancashire, hammer beam roof. It is a fairly small house, but
very interesting.

Outside there is a courtyard café, where we had lunch and were
able to sit in the sunshine. There are several short walks within
the grounds, one alongside the Leeds Liverpool Canal, and of
course there was a shop, where some of us sampled, and
maybe bought bottles of mead and ginger wine.
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All in all it was a good day out, the weather was very kind and
there were no holdups on the motorway in either direction.

Thanks to Lesley Sutton for organising the trip.

ANGELA SMITH

A new pastor was visiting the homes of
his parishioners.
At one house it seemed obvious that
someone was at home, but no answer
came to his repeated knocks at the
door. Therefore, he took out a card and wrote "Revelation 3:20"
on the back of it and stuck it in the door.
When the offering was processed the following Sunday, he found
that his card had been returned. Added to it was this cryptic
message, Genesis 3:10."
Reaching for his Bible to check out the citation, he broke up in
gales of laughter.
Revelation 3:20 begins "Behold, | stand at the door and knock."
Genesis 3:10 reads, "l heard your voice in the garden and | was
afraid, for | was naked."




Professor Potty’s Travelling Tales
Our Summer holiday Kids club

Monday morning 6™ August saw a lot of
excited smiling faces gathered in church
—and that was just the volunteers! It
was the start of our holiday club. With
around 30 children attending each
morning and being blessed with lots of volunteers, there was plenty
of fun to be had.

Joan, Cameron and The Fittons prepared to register children as they
arrived. Gillian Galloway had done a great job of finding and
preparing our craft resources, Elizabeth Greer, Sarah Finnigan and
others looked after the outdoor games, Addie Redmond had
prepared and rehearsed the short sketches as well as some little
experiments, our catering team prepared snack time and Richard
operated the sound/vision. There was a morning warm up of action
songs, and a daily challenge for the children to get involved in.

One of my favourite moments was during the outdoor games when
a four year old was being encouraged to run back to his team across
the field. He suddenly stopped, looked down at a daisy in the grass
and stopped to pick the flower before carrying on running. Bless! It
was lovely to see some of the quieter children making friends and
becoming more confident as the days

progressed. T' re

Mochine
=g

We received lots of positive comments from
children and parents, but we couldn’t have
done it without lots of willing volunteers who
gave up a couple of hours each day and
poured energy, love and enthusiasm into
making it such a success. If you would be | €
willing to get involved next year — watch this
space —we will be starting planning meetings ,
in the New Year!
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Professor Potty is back in October.....

18, AL

WeL

On Sunday

7 October 2 — 4 pm
@ Bamford Chapel
and Norden URC

Cometo

ofessor



Missional Partnerships — update

The

"

United . ol pu ettt

We are at the stage in the Synod where some “opportunities for
ministry” (in old language “vacancies”) have been declared
across the whole Synod. Three thus far have been created with
the possibility of more to follow. As part of this process Steering
Groups will soon be formed in each of the partnerships. That
means that each church in our partnership (of 13 churches) are
being asked to nominate one serving Elder to serve on the
Steering Group of the partnership. The Elder’s name is to be
taken to the church meeting in each church for ratification. The
Synod have asked that the same elder attend as many of the
initial meetings as possible. Clearly this might not be possible
because of holidays and other commitments. Our Elders are
proposing that perhaps two or three names of serving Elders
(elders eligible to stand for another term at the upcoming
election) be taken to our church meeting in September. The
hope is that each of these 2 or 3 elders will, between them,
attend the meetings on our behalf. The hope is that one Elder
will attend as many meetings as possible so that we get the
clearest picture of discussions taking place.

| realise that there are still many questions being asked and
answers being sought by Elders and members in each church and
partnership. My view is that we need to step out in faith. Often
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it is in stepping out in faith that God reveals the next steps to us.
When Jesus called the first disciples from their boats they had no
clue what “fishing for men” meant. They responded to Jesus’
invitation and journeyed with him. It was in that journeying that
Jesus taught them and revealed more of God’s plan and purpose
to them.

*Have | got questions? Yes | have.

*Have | got all the answers? No | certainly don’t.

*Do | have the faith that Jesus will show us the way? Yes | do.
The next meeting of the group of reps is on Friday 14"
September. We are asked by the Area Pastoral Committee and
Synod to take the name of the Elder to that meeting. This
meeting is before our next Church meeting so we will have to
send the name of the elder to that meeting and then ratify the
name of that and the other one or two elders retrospectively at
our church meeting in September.

| ask again that you join me in praying for the process we are
embarking upon as a Synod. That God will make clear the way
we are going so that Churches can be equipped to be the
beacons of mission that God is calling them to be.

God Bless, Richard.

Congratulations to Ken and
Elizabeth Greer’s 12 year old
twin grand-daughters, who
recently achieved really
excellent results in their Music

Exams. Rebecca passed her
Grade 8 Flute exam with Merit
and Grace passed her Grade 8 Saxophone exam with Distinction.

Unfortunately, the musical instruments are now being set aside, as
they both want to concentrate on their first love, which is Sport! Both

are extremely keen and quite talented hockey and netball players.
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Thanks to Jennifer Lee for her suggestion on this fabulous
event taking place in October.

This year is the sixth
Rochdale Literature &

ROC h d O | e Ideas Festival. The

2018 programme has

LIJ[erC]J[UI’e &‘ over 30 events and

|deOS Fes.l_ |VO| activities for all ages

over 8 amazing days.
It's an awe-inspiring
feast of drama, literature, music, theatre shows, poetry and
dance. The festival is organised by Rochdale Borough
Council, funded by the Maskew Collection, with support
from JGM Agency.

Find out more at:
rochdaleliteraturefestival.co.uk

NEW HOME

On the 12th July, Sarah and Alan Gall moved to
" 38 Rosebay Gardens, Almond Brook Road,
.Standish WIGAN. WN6 0ZH

Telephone: 07806 759144 -

. Sarah thanks Chapel
. members for their

friendship and will miss
. W Bamford Chapel and
. Norden URC.
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heritage open days

Heritage Open Days

Bamford Chapel and Norden URC is once again participating in this event.
This year we are looking back at the births, deaths and marriages which
have taken place in chapel. Archives will be available to browse.

We will be open on
Saturday 15" and Sunday 16" September
from 1.00 pm till 4.00 pm.

Please put the date in your diaries and let your friends and neighbours
know.

If you got married at chapel, or know someone who did, we would love to
have one or two photographs to add to our archival record and to show to
our visitors. If you can help please email your photographs to
l.aspinall@yahoo.co.uk or let her borrow a photograph to scan and return

to you.
Many thanks Louise and the Heritage Group
PS the Heritage Group meets on the third Thursday of the month at 7.00

pm if you would like to join us.

www.heritageopendays.org.uk

Y @heritageopenday #HODs  #AllOurStories ) /heritageopendays ] @heritageopendays

——
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Borosivo Abandoned

Babies Home

COFFEE DAY &
BRING AND BUY

Friday 5th October
10 am - 1pm

Trinity Methodist
Church, Heywood

£1 Admission
(inc refreshments)
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CELEBRATING TWELVE MONTHS OF THE FILM CLUB

AN
/V

There will be cake, popcorn and opening entertainment.
Please come along once more to support this initiative.
There could be other surprises too!!!

THE IAN NEWMAN COMMUNITY FILM CLUB

at Bamford Chapel and Norden URC, Norden Road,
Rochdale. OL11 5PQ

6.30pm every third Saturday
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@@ £3 admission [refreshments included]
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Saturday 15" September
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"MURDER ON THE ORIENT EXPRESS”
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Modern creed

During the service on 19th
August Joanne Ackroyd shared )
this with us. Requests have € qp _ Sontord™
L P SpIFIGS ey ey
been made to publish it in the trueON@
. . ly s
magazine so we can re-read it

and reflect on its contents.

a

We believe in God the Father

Who created the world in love

Who created men and women in his image to live with each
other in ways of love, justice and forgiveness

Who is to be found In human love, in the glory of nature, in the
marvels of science, in the beauty of music and poetry

Who is with us in our sadness, loneliness and fear and in our
joys and celebrations

Who is near not far off and we can come to Him on prayer

We believe in the Holy Spirit

Who is the presence of God within each person, guiding us in
the way of truth

Who helps us to realise our potential and become fully the
person God wants us to be

Who is the “invisible go —between” connecting us with God and
other people

and making us aware of their needs

Who encourages us in gifts of love, joy, peace, patience,
kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, self control
Who is at work in the church and in the world

We believe in Jesus Christ

He was born and lived a human life in Palestine 2000 years ago
Who showed Gods love to the poor, the outsider, the ordinary
and the rich

18



In whose life we see what God is like - living, accepting, healing,
challenging

Who gave his life in love, dying on a cross and reconciling the
world to God who is with us always

Who sent out his followers to change the world, taking a
message of good news to all people

Who asks his followers to keep on doing this today

We belong to the world wide church

The church is not just a building but all those people who follow
in the way of Jesus

Who meet together to pray to God and to celebrate the
sacraments, to care for one another and help each other to grow
in faith

We are ordinary people who are concerned for and get involved
in the life of the community in which we live

We pray for the needs of the poor everywhere and try to find
ways of working for peace and justice for all

We accept our responsibility to use our talents and gifts for the
benefit of others and for caring for God’s world

Amen

A A A A A LA LA AN AL AL AL Ll Sl s A
“Soup and Sweet Afternoon” '
12.15pmto 2.00 pm

Tuesday 4th September
£6 per head in aid of

,% CANCER
RESEARCH

'*o:!};g? UK

?@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@?
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Midday Music at Bamford Chapel
2018 - 19

Concerts are on the second Tuesday in the month,
October - March.

October 9" The Munch Manship Jazz
Trio

It has become our custom to begin each season with jazz!
This trio has always been very well received

November 13 Isabel Williamson (cello) &
Jonathan Ellis (piano)

Isabel will be new to us. Jonathan is a familiar friend

December 11" Kay Jordan (soprano) &
Tim Walker (piano)

First time as our guests, both come highly commended. As

well as accompanying Kay, Tim has promised to play some
solo pieces

January 8" Anna Rosa Mari (flute) &
Eira Lynne Jones (harp)

A welcome return for this duo, offering an unusual pairing of
instruments

February 12" The Tee Trio: Clarissa Lim (violin)
Laura Jane Armstrong (cello) &
Weng Soon Tee (piano)

This trio of young musicians asked if we could invite them,
so we did. Their reputation is excellent!

March 12t Chetham’s School of Music

Once more we welcome young musicians of exceptional
talent. A baroque programme is promised

20
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4 BAMFORD CHAPEL & NORDEN &

URC

presents

TUESDAY 9TH OCTOBER
1.00 PM —2.00 PM

LUNCH ITEMS PRICED INDIVIDUALLY

ARE AVAILABLE FROM 12.15 PM
CONCERT ADMISSION £3.50
THE MUNCH F]

MANSHIP JAZZ
TRIO
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The Way to God

If my days were untroubled
and my heart always light
Would I seek that fair land
where there is no night;
If I never grew weary
with the weight of my load
Would a search for Gods Peace
at the end of the road;
If I never knew sickness
and never felt pain
Would I reach for a hand
to help me sustain;
If a walked not with sorrow
and lived without [oss
Would my soul seeR sweet solace
at the foot of the cross;
If all I desired was mine
day by day
Would I kneel before God
and earnestly pray;
If God sent no “Winter’
to freeze me with fear
Would I yearn for the warmth
of ‘Spring’ every year;
I ask myself this
and the answer is plain. . ...
If my life were all pleasure
and I never Rnew pain
I'd seek God less often
and need Him much less,
For God's sought more often
in times of distress,
And no one Rnows God
or sees Him as plain
As those who have met Him
on ‘The Pathway of Pain’.

Helen Steaner-Rice
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Church in the World Group launch our 2018

Developing World Project!
It does not seem long since we were sending money to support

the Devi Prasad school in Nepal, they are now nearing
completion of the new Science Classroom, further news to
follow, and we are now preparing to launch our 2018 project on
Sunday ot September. How time marches on!

The Church in the World Group have been working with Peter
Williams, local contact for the Drumbeat Children’s Foundation
Charity who work with locals in Uganda to support deprived
children. The mission of the charity is to “uplift the lives of
orphans and vulnerable children and let children be number
one”. We will specifically be working with the charity to support
a new venture to develop a subsistence farming project.

If you can please support the project launch during worship on
Sunday ot September, Peter Williams will be just back from
Uganda and be able to provide us with up to date information.
Following the service, we will kick start giving by having a
fundraising lunch. Please sign up under the clock if you can join
us for lunch, everyone is very welcome.

Carole Greaves

-

(On behalf of the Church in the World Group)
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REMEMBRANCE

100

100 YEARS | 100 DAYS | 2 MINUTES
remembrance100.co.uk

On 4 August 1918 King George V called a National Day of Prayer.
One hundred days later the war ended.

Remembrance 100 launched on 4 August 2018 with 100 Days of
Peace and Hope — prayers, Bible readings, reflections and peace-
making activities — which are available to download free.

The free downloads of 100 Days of Peace and Hope include the ‘6
Rs of Resources conciliation” written by the Archbishop of
Canterbury. If you haven’t started yet there’s still time to
download the resources or ask Richard for a printed copy.

Contributors to the 100 Days of Peace and Hope include
members and staff from the Church of England, the Methodist
Church, the United Reformed __
Church, the Armed Forces O ;
Christian Union, Bible Society,
the Evangelical Alliance, the
HOPE leadership team, Sports
Chaplaincy UK, Christian
Vision for Men, the World
Prayer Centre, the Anglican
Communion Office, the Peace
Alliance and other
chaplaincies and Christian
ministries.




Garden of Remembrance

I am sure that many people are aware of the work that has been
carried out to tidy the Garden of Remembrance. This area is sa-
cred to the memory of the many people whose ashes are buried
there and as such it is intended that this area be kept clean and
tidy. | would ask that anyone who places flowers or plants in
memory of loved ones, be aware that they need to be kept wa-
tered (especially in times of drought) and looked after. However,
dead flowers and dying plants do not give a good impression of
the care and love that lie behind the sentiments. | know that this
is not always possible as some families do not live nearby.

Help is at hand. Each Monday the Garden of Remembrance will
be checked and any dead flowers will be removed. Where plants
have been left and are showing signs of dying, they will be re-
moved to an area at the side of the seat, between the wall and
the laurel bush, to be given chance to recover. A label will be
placed in the pot to show from which stone it was removed from.
If it recovers, it will be replaced in its original position.

We are doing our best to ensure the Garden of Remembrance
will be a tranquil and welcome sight for those who visit. Please
help us in this endeavour.

God Bless
Linda Kerford (and the Monday Maintenance Group)

amws
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Christmas 2018 Angels

The sun is shining, we haven’t had a good rainfall
for sometime and we are heading for a hose pipe
ban so why are some of us thinking Christmas?
(Editor’s note this article was written in July. As I look out of
the window today it is raining!)

Two years ago you will remember we knitted a
Christmas tree, which we sewed after Christmas into
blankets for the homeless. We shared our idea with
one of our Toddler grandmas from Thrum Hall who
shared with us her church’s activity. Margaret and I
thought this year to follow our Thrum Hall friends
and make angels.

Plan one is to knit/crochet as many angels as we
can before the second week of December then, with
a simple greeting attached, place the angels around
the gardens in our area. The more angels we make
the more greetings we can deliver.

Plan two is to ask Groups within our church
activities to decorate a tree or tableau to depict a
carol with the word angel in it. More about that
nearer the time! While we made our plans Dot had
similar thoughts remembering our dear friend Renee
had used our pattern to knit ornaments for our
knitted Christmas Tree. Dot also had friends who
followed a similar angel
theme in their community.
So let’s get knitting/
crocheting and see how far
our angels can go. Patterns
are available from Margaret,
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REFUGEES

They have no need of our help

So do not tell me

These haggard faces could belong to you or me
Should life have dealt a different hand

We need to see them for who they really are i
Chancers and scroungers =,
Layabouts and loungers ” y
With bombs up their sleeves 1
Cut-throats and thieves (
They are not =,
Welcome here ) }
We should make them f

Go back to where they came from -
They cannot ’
Share our food -

Share our homes (

Share our countries o,
Instead let us v ,
Build a wall to keep them out '

It is not okay to say (

These are people just like us

A place should only belong to those who are born there
Do not be so stupid to think that

The world can be looked at another way

(now read from bottom to top)

Brian Bilston
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Children’s Page

HARVEST

Can you find the mouse?
Which two boxes have the same harvest food in them?

© deborah noble + parishpump.co.uk
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BAMFORD CHAPEL & NORDEN URC MAGAZINE

EDITOR:

Linda Peacock 01706 522593
Im.peacock@hotmail.co.uk

ASSISTANT EDITOR:

Lesley Sutton 01706 638005
lesley.sutton@zen.co.uk

SECRETARY:

Joan Ashton 01706 360395

ray-joanashton@sky.com

DATES FOR THE OCTOBER MAGAZINE

Articles to be handed in by: Sunday 16th September

Magazine to be completed by: Thursday 27th September

Magazine distributed: Sunday 30th September
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BAMFORD CHAPEL & NORDEN
United Reformed Church
Charity - Reg'd No 1128387
(Norden Road, ROCHDALE, Lancs. OL11 5PQ

The Manse,
Norden Road,
ROCHDALE,
Lancs
OL11 5PQ
Telephone: 01706 369622
www.bcnchurch.org.uk

Minister : Rev Richard Bradley

Email: richardbradley@cantab.net
Church Secretary: John Lapworth

Telephone: 01706 341458

Email: john@lapworth37.plus.com
Wedding Secretary: John Lapworth

Telephone: 01706 341458

Email: john@lapworth37.plus.com
Lettings Manager: Nicki Houghton

Telephone: 01706 750376

Email: nahoughton@sky.com

Times of Services:

Family Worship :  10.30 am : Holy Communion 1st Sunday in month
Evening Worship:  6.30 pm : Holy Communion 3 Sunday in month



